



## Mountain Valley Horseman's Association



### Meeting Minutes

Lindsey **called** this meeting **to order** on February 12th, 2019 at 7:09 PM at Arturo's in Quincy. The membership was made aware that this meeting is being recorded.

**Meeting minutes** of January were read. No additions or corrections needed. Linda made the motion to approve the minutes and Nettie seconded.

**Treasurer's Report:** Belinda reported a balance of \$734.90. There was a deposit for \$98.00 from the concession stand plus a deposit for \$200.00 from memberships. Nettie made the motion to approve the treasurer's report and Tanya seconded.

#### **Old/Unfinished Business:**

Lindsey reminds us of our membership dues.

Lindsey sent out emails to our members from our new Mountain Valley Horseman's Association email account. Some emails did not go through so we need to check for accuracy on the contact list.

Missy was unable to make this meeting to share her logo creations. Teresa said Missy will show the logos at the next meeting.

Dr. Shannon Oliver spring vaccines will not take place.

Lindsey reported that Heather will attend the March community center meeting to scope out "Bingo" options. The February community meeting was canceled due to the snow.

#### **New Business:**

New membership applications are being accepted. Heather will be reaching out to the members for reminders.

Tina talked to Sue Mills at the Franklin County Career and Technology Center about having one of her students design a Web page for our club. The Web page will cost around \$70.00 a year through "Go Daddy". This needs to be purchased with a credit card. The student will set it up and show someone how to make changes and maintain the web page.

Teresa said if everybody is okay with it, she would use her credit card and the club can reimburse her for the Web page purchase. Everybody in attendance agreed with this suggestion

Teresa spoke about the "Little \$12.00 Bonus books. 50 books have already been handed out and 50 more books have been ordered. Teresa will try to get the 2<sup>nd</sup> set of books out to the members who have not gotten any to sell yet. For every 50 books sold our club makes \$300.00. 😊

Becky updated us on the park. She talked about plans for possibly having Shannon Oliver's horse club Round Up and or a clinic/fun day. Becky will be talking with the Township Supervisors about preparing the show ring for shows/showmanship events. We are in need of barrels, poles and small jumps. Jarod said he could get us some plastic and metal 55 gallon barrels. We also need a speaker system. Becky also said maybe the Township could get some kind of a grant for these items. Lindsey will check on poles and jumps. Many other needs were discussed. Maybe Kelly would be able to get something donated from Lowes.

**The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held at Arturo's on March 12th, 2019 at 7:00 PM.**  
Tanya made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM. Teresa seconded this.